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The Honorable Ken Salazar
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1951 Constitution Avenue, NW
Washington, DC 20240

Dear Mr, Secretary:

It is with disappointment and deep frustration that we must again write regarding the
Department of the Interior’s failure to comply in a meaningful way to our April 25, 2011 request
seeking 5 categories of documents related to White House edits that led to the inclusion of the 6-
month Gulf of Mexico drilling moratorium in the Executive Summary of the final May 27, 2010
report entitled, “Increased Safety Measures for Energy Development on the Outer Continental
Shelf” (“ISM Report™). The revisions in question implied that the moratorium had been peer
reviewed by technical experts, who had provided input into the report’s recommendations, when
in fact, they had not reviewed or endorsed the moratorium in the Executive Summary of the final
report. A November 8, 2010 report from the Department’s Office of Inspector General (“OIG”)
“determined that the White House edit of the original DOI draft Executive Summary led to the
implication that the moratorium recommendation had been peer reviewed by the experts.” Many
months have passed and yet the Department has provided virtually no responsive materials and,
in fact, has blocked the OIG from providing documents requested by the Committee. This letter
provides notice of our intent to move to compel cooperation and production of documents and
communications in accordance with the deadlines listed below,

I. Department’s Failure to Comply

Since our April 25, 2011 request, the Department has flouted this inquiry and defied
repeated efforts to obtain documents and communications related to this matter. To be clear,
during this nine months the Department has provided 15 pages of documents responsive to the

requests that were not already disclosed by the OIG.

Following our April 25, 2011 request letter, an inquiry was received from Department
staff in May 2011 seeking clarification of one part of the request, which was promptly provided.
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